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Our procedures: 
 
We keep a log, per California law, including the name of the deceased, date the 
remains are received, date location of scattering, and name and address of 
person who is authorizing the scattering and the manner and means of the 
remains scattering. 
 
When we are flying I will have a safety pilot also in the plane. We photograph the 
metal ID tag along with the GPS coordinates. This ensures that there is a record 
and a witness to the scattering. We always try to have video running on a wing 
camera, but occasionally technical issues could prevent the scattering being 
recorded. We are all about safety of the pilots first and video and/or pictures 
second. 
 
In addition, we are very safe about weather conditions and will wait for the best 
weather, when possible. Certain times of the year are more difficult to schedule 
because of the weather conditions. 
 
Scattering is performed using a special chute placed through the door opening 
and only one set of remains are scattered at a time, which prevents commingling 
of any ashes. 
 
After the scattering we issue certificates with date of and the approximate 
location of the scattering. Certificates are mailed to the family and to the funeral 
home. We then process any permits, mail them out and later notify the 
Environmental Protection Agency in accordance with the law. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us. 
 
Eric Muetterties 


